

4th of July Committee Telephone Meeting 8/6/20

The meeting was scheduled for 7:15 PM. It was run by Donna in Doug's absence (he had a sudden doctor visit.....all turned out well).

Only 4 members joined the meeting: Donna S., Jane, Wood and Beth.

The topic was whether we thought we should do the fireworks on New Year's Eve. The four of us thought it would be ok as long as approved by the Town, fire/emergency/forestry & police. Wood volunteered to run it by all of them before we make a decision. We also need to see if the fireworks company can do them then. We also discussed what time would be best.....suggestions were 9 PM, midnight, or early, like 7 PM. In the event of bad weather or ice storm would we cancel or have a "bad weather date"? New Years Eve is on a Thursday. Also, we all agreed that the place to do them would be the Blackwater Park rather than the Proctor ski area due to snow etc.

Meeting adjourned at about 7:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Beth Frost, Secretary